Minutes
Sedgwick County

Emergency Communications Advisory Board
February 13th, 2020
MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Sheriff Jeff Easter, Chief Robert Lee, Chief Jeff Whitfield, Chief Lowell Ester, Dr. John Gallagher, Lt. Kevin Sexton, Deputy Chief Bill Pater, Deputy Chief Anne Hatter, Chief Mo Lallement, Cody Charvat, Roger Taylor
ALSO PRESENT:

Director Elora Forshee, Deputy Director Alayna Moreno, Beau Bergeron, Lane Pearman
MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER WITH A QUORUM

1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

a. A motion to approve the Minutes from December 12th, 2019 was made by Sheriff Easter and seconded by Deputy Chief Hatter. The vote unanimous. 
2. ELECTION OF 2020 PRESIDENT AND VICE PRESIDENT

a. Director Forshee mentioned to the Board that since a new President and Vice President were just elected at the October 2019 meeting, they could vote to just carry that nomination over through 2020, or nominate new ones. A motion was made by Chief Lee to leave it the same, and seconded by Deputy Chief Hatter. The vote unanimous. Chief Whitfield will remain as President and Sheriff Easter will remain Vice President.
3. DIRECTORS REPORT

a. Budget Priorities for 2021 – Part of the budget this year is to get the Strategic Plan done, and to make sure that our budget priorities align with the Strategic Planning priorities. We have a technology request for a mass notification system for lock down notices, evacuations notice, notification to designated teams, etc. We are issuing an RFI next week to make sure we are requesting the appropriate amount of budget. We will be asking for an additional position in the Radio Shop due to the demands. We are looking at additional building security for the safety our staff, and additional parking. As a Capital Improvement Plan, we have asked to buy additional parking lots, and to fence it in. We have asked for more Call Taker positions. 
b. CAD RFP Update – We finished out the demos at the end of January. We had a lot of great products and contenders. There will be a lot of work ahead of us this year. Deputy Director Moreno will be reviewing call types, responses, etc. Since we have to move it all into a new CAD system, it will be a great time streamline things. We will need a lot of help and participation on everyone’s behalf to define what you want your responses, plans, personnel, and management to be in the CAD system. Director Forshee will be letting everyone know as soon as possible so you can plan when taking the time to meet. Although Director Forshee hesitated to speak of it until she knows more, she let the Board know that currently, with CAD Northrop Grumman we have a site license that gives us unlimited licenses for mobile CAD, MCT, web clients. We limited it in recent years due to the drag on the system, but from them it could be unlimited. That is not the case on new CAD systems. There is a charge per MCT, per license. There will be the initial purchase cost, and additional maintenance fees annually for the CAD licensing. She asked the Board to provide a number for every CAD station that will need full function. We will need as soon as possible. CAD web will not cost an additional fee, but you will be unable to send messages. Once we have the numbers from the vendors, we can discuss how this will be funded. She will look into getting that fee locked into the contract incase more licenses would need to be purchased in the future.
c. Annual Audit of Premise Warnings/Location Information – Linda Ester has been working on getting them extracted, typed and filtered out and put into a spreadsheet so we can send them out to the agencies to review.
d. Update on Strategic Planning – The meetings consisted of WPD, WFD & Derby Fire, EMS. Park City Police department sent in their information as well. The input was appreciated. We be working on some of the things and asking you for help. Especially with communication and relationships between agencies and field personnel, and understanding things better on both sides. The plan will be sent out for review and further input.
e. Staffing and Training Report – We have 11 open positions currently. We are currently in the process of hiring and have two full days of interviews. We might possibly be able to over fill. Our first combined Fire/EMS/Law Enforcement Dispatch academy is in process.  
f. Introduction of Deputy Director– Director Forshee introduced the new Deputy Director Alayna Moreno as she spoke of the CAD RFP update. She will be taking lead on a lot of the operational end. She knows the job very well. She will become the point in a lot of the communication on the Law Enforcement side. This will free up Director Forshee to focus what she needs to focus on.

4. OFF AGENDA ITEMS
5. ADJOURNMENT

